


Read Freely Initiative 

In 2023, the LAPL launched the "Read Freely" program with two simple goals: (1) promote 
the idea of reading freely without restrictions and (2) increase access to information and 
stories for all people. This initiative, continuously active since its launch, has allowed the 
LAPL to engage in Banned Books Week year-round. 

Fundamentally, the program enables applicants to obtain a digital library card and, once 
that digital card has been issued, those individuals have immediate access to a collection 
of books which have been identified as the most frequently challenged books in the 
nation, per the American Library Association. 

Banned Books Access at LAX 

After detailed discussions between LAWA and the LAPL, the best method to implement 
the intent of the Motion is to extend the LAP L's Read Freely initiative throughout LAX. 
Specifically, through the display of a video and/or static graphic in each terminal, 
individuals will be able to scan a QR code on their cell phone which will allow them to 
apply for a digital library card and then obtain access to a catalog of banned books 
which they can read at the airport or on their flight. The next Banned Books Week is 
scheduled to occur Sep.tember 22 - 28, 2024 and we will have the graphics di·splayed in 
the terminals and the library infrastructure in place prior to September 22, 2024 to 
ensure all people traveling through LAX have access to challenged, censored or banned 
books. 

LAWA and the LAPL appreciate the opportunity to share this information with the 
Committee and looks forward to sharing more information as this technology develops. 

Sincerely, 

John Ackerman John F. Szabo ·�
Chief Executive Officer City Librarian 
Los Angeles World Airports Los Angeles Public Library 
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